Ordered Chaos

I had invited over 500 instructors to meet with me in Innovation Hall the week before classes started so I could teach them how to use the classroom technology and help them incorporate it into their lectures and classroom activities.

I told the instructors not to worry if they couldn’t find sitters because it was so important that they have a consultation session with me before the semester started.  If you had walked into the classroom where I was meeting them, you would have seen instructors trying out equipment, testing course materials, sharing information about how they use technology in their courses (sometimes demonstrating techniques to each other), meeting with me, tending to babies, controlling children, and calming puppies. The group dynamics were fascinating. 
Time to Eat

My sessions began early in the morning and ended late in the evening. Food preparation had a low priority that week. I didn’t leave much time between appointments for meals. Between 6 and 7pm each evening I was usually starving and I would go searching for food. Twice I struck gold. One evening, I had donut holes that I spotted in the student lounge (apparently left over from a morning meeting) and another night, I went through a stack of empty pizza boxes just inside the door of the Electronic Classroom Support Office and found two leftover pieces. Ummm good.
It was Magic

Friday afternoon, I was standing on the stage of the largest lecture classroom in the Innovation Hall with a group of instructors. A few minutes earlier, I had been talking with a person from the AV installation vendor about a couple of programming changes needed on the touch panel that controlled the classroom equipment. Just as I said to the instructors, “this part of the touch panel is going to change,” the installer uploaded the changes to the touch panel from a remote location and it changed before our eyes. A few moments later, an instructor asked me if there was going to be a white board available in the classroom. Just as he asked the question, a door to the rear of the stage opened and a whiteboard on wheels was pushed out onto the stage by an anonymous person (I only saw the person’s arm) and the door was quickly closed. Everyone laughed. 
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